Transylvania County Tourism Development Authority

Minutes of 1/24/19 Board Meeting
Present:  Grant Bullard, Charlie Landreth, Aaron Baker, Lori Roberts, Mike Hawkins 
Absent:  Layton Parker, Billy Smith
Staff Present:  Clark Lovelace, Prentiss Brewer
Guests Present:  Heath Cowart
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30AM by Grant Bullard.
Presentation of Minutes
The minutes of November 29, 2018 were presented for review by Grant Bullard.  Charlie Landreth made a motion to approve as presented.  Lori Roberts seconded.   Motion passed.
Office Report

Financials – Reviewed by Clark Lovelace.  October and November returns were up, both by 15%+ over budget and 20%+ over prior year.   Year-to-date occupancy revenue is 12.69% over prior year and 7.3% over budget.  Expenses are in line.  Clark reminded the board that most expenses hit in the second half of the year, which explains why most categories are well under 50% of budget. He reminded that occupancy tax revenues on the revenue and expenditure statement are gross revenues and the monthly revenue report should be used to see a true month to month comparison of returns.  Charlie Landreth made a motion to approve financials as presented.  Aaron Baker seconded.  Motion passed.
Strategic Planning – Clark met with Chris Cavanaugh earlier this month to discuss and refine his preliminary findings for the upcoming meeting.  The meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 5 from 3-5pm at the Visitor Center.  The board decided to hold their retreat on the day of the regular February meeting, February 28, from 8:30am until 12:30pm at the Visitor Center.  
Misc. – The following local tourism highlights were covered:

· Clark stated that Chuck Edwards was appointed to the State Travel and Tourism Board.  
· Clark indicated that Highland Books is moving to the former Proper Pot location.  
· Clark informed that the City Master Plan grant did not come through but was rated as good.  
· Grant mentioned the upcoming Economic Impact of Outdoor Recreation Industry meeting on February 8 at 9am at the Board of Elections.  He also mentioned another group meeting, “Growing Outdoors”, but had no details.  
· Layton mentioned attending the NC Restaurant and Lodging Association meeting which included talks about human trafficking, Airbnb lobbying to keep cities from regulating them, $1 billion in liquor sales in ’18 and some of Asheville’s special projects to include a new premier sports facility, a craft facility, a black cultural center/museum and an urban trail system.
Chair Report
2019 Board of Directors - Grant Bullard reviewed the status of board members.  He was appointed by the county for a two-year term and is entering his second year as chair.  Lori Roberts was appointed by the county to serve for this year as the board searches for a strong accommodation owner/operator candidate.  Mike Hawkins was re-appointed by the county, Aaron Baker by the chamber.  The city has not yet appointed anyone and may elect to keep Charlie Landreth on the board.  The committees will remain the same except for the Marketing Committee which will add some additional members.  Adding to the Board should be a question posed during strategic planning.  A discussion as to who will serve as vice-chair was tabled.
Special Projects – The city is moving forward with a path from Kier Manufacturing to Main Street.  Aaron mentioned a meeting planned by the city about the depot.  The board is aware that it may be asked for funding.  Clark and Prentiss will reach out to Brevard College to see if a class or student could help with short-term rental and occupancy tax compliance projects.  The board agreed that this was a good idea and funds could come from special projects.
Review of Action Items from Minutes – None

Misc. – None

Marketing Committee Update
Aaron Baker updated the board on the most recent meeting.  The committee will be reaching out to 4 individuals, hoping to get 2 or 3 to join the committee.  The Holiday Sweepstakes was discussed.  While it is difficult to determine if it drove business here during the holidays, it did increase web visits and added to the Adventurist database.  More sweepstakes are recommended as a way of promoting our area and brand.  Collateral and messaging will be discussed annually to provide input to Market Connections and staff as they begin to work on specific pieces.   A one-stop shop packet for partner opportunities is being considered for next year.  There was discussion about a review of our agency’s work and or putting out an RFP.  Nothing was decided.

Grant Committee Update
Prentiss gave a background on the White Squirrel Institute and Clark highlighted the WNC Flyer.  Recommendation from committee was seconded by Charlie Landreth and passed unanimously, resulting in a $2,000 award for the White Squirrel Map and a $1,000 award for the WNC Flyer.    
Transylvania Always Committee

Charlie Landreth updated the board on the status of the Horse Cove/Joel Branch Connector.  TCT committed up to $25K while the city and county committed to splitting the other $12,500.  The Cantrell Creek project is moving along despite rain and government shut-downs.  The 5th video is complete.  MC will produce a PSA about waterfall safety which is intended to send a stronger message.  This will be in place of a 3rd annual media day.  The committee is actively seeking ways to support the French Broad River.  There are plans to send a letter of support to Jaime Laughter for a Natural Resources Specialist position as recommended by the TNRC.  Clark will craft a letter for approval.
Old Business
None

New Business
None
Public Comment
Heath Cowart provided input on ways for a quicker turn-around on video projects.

Meeting Adjourn

Charlie Landreth made a motion to adjourn.  Lori Roberts seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 10:22 AM.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Prentiss Brewer
New action Items from the meeting:

None
Open action Items from previous meetings:

None
